
Dear Students, 
 
We are happy to inform you that the much-discussed intersession classes will begin on 4 
December 2023 for the first time at NSU. As announced before, both the teaching and class 
registration are optional for faculty members and students, respectively, in the intersession. 
We thank you for your high interest in taking courses in the intersession as revealed by the 
number of pre-advising students. However, resource limitations due to the optional nature of 
the intersession allow us to offer only a limited number of courses and related sections. To 
ensure quality teaching and learning, we need to keep the number of students in any theory 
class relatively low (not more than 35) in this six-week-long semester with two weekly classes, 
each of three hours duration. We have decided to allocate the available seats to the students 
predominantly based on the higher number of credits completed. As a result, many of you may 
not be able to register for your desired courses, if not any course. Please do not be 
disheartened, as this intersession is not meant to serve every one of us.  
 
We earnestly hope that you understand the situation because of the very special and restrictive 
nature of this short intersession, given that this is the first experience for all of us. 
Let us open-heartedly accept the opportunities and shortcomings of this first very special 
intersession at our beloved university and make it successful. Let us wish all the best for all of 
us. 
  
With warm regards, 
 
Md. Ismail Hossain, Ph.D. 
Professor, Department of Economics 
North South University 
Bashundhara, Dhaka 
Bangladesh 
 


